Commission Minutes June 13, 2022
The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, June 13, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner. Diana L Svanda, County Clerk recorded minutes.  

Scott called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Consent Agenda:
Payroll & Bills Totaling $531,588.10
Sheriff, Jail budget request
David Willbrant made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

Randy Hubbard presented declaration 06-2022 which commissioners approved in there special meeting on June 8th, 2022. Hanover has requested the use of the message board for the Days of 49, commissioners approved the use. Randy talked about starting a committee for storm shelters. Also, Randy wanted to let everyone know that cooling centers for the County will be churches.


Diana Svanda, County Clerk reported that Thrasher was here to assess the water damage. David Roblez, Custodian spoke with the commissioners about the water damage to the basement and discuss Thrasher’s report. David also let the commissioners know that Novak sent some of his men in to help with the clean up and he wanted to Thank Novak. Raleigh asked if he had been in contact with someone about the memorial, David has talked with Todd Hynek.

James Yungeberg, Environmental Science director reported on the decals for vehicles and trailers. James reported they have a least a quarter of the county sprayed. James also reported they are out of Tordon 22K and will not receive any more at this time.

Kelsie Beikmann sent in fuel bids for commissioner’s review. Raleigh Ordoyne made the motion to accept the low bid from Kramer Oil, David Willbrant seconded the motion all in favor motion carried.

Mike Peschel, Twin Valley presented budget request with a 25% increase.

Commissioners moved there meeting at 10:15 to Marlene Stamm, Sanitarian office for a joint meeting with Clay, Cloud and Marshall counties to discuss the Sanitarian budget for next year, after discussion all agreed to give Marlene a 5% increase in wage, David Willbrant made the motion to approve the 5%, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion all in favor motion carried. Marlene talked with the commissioners about going to a conference, commissioners approved her going. Commissioners returned to the commission room at 10:35 AM to resume regular session.

Gloria Moore, Tourism asked if she could purchase a shredder for her office, commissioners agreed.


Denae Jueneman, County Treasurer presented her budget request, also spoke about idol funds, Scott Zabokrtsky gave Denae information about idol funds. Raleigh asked about the tax sale and how many were on the sale, Denae thought about twenty-three parcels.

David Willbrant made the motion to adjourn at 10:53 AM, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

           The next regular meeting will be Tuesday June 21, 2022.
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